
 

 

Draft Minutes for the January 5, 2021 Planning Commission Regular Meeting 
 
E) PZ20-0295 Public hearing and recommendation to City Council regarding proposed revisions to 
the Solms Landing Planned Development (“SLPD”) concept plan and development standards, on 
approximately 98 acres out of the A M Esnaurizar A-20 Survey, addressed at 253 S. Kowald Lane. 
Applicant: James Mahan; Case Manager: Holly Mullins. 
 
Mrs. Mullins presented and recommended approval with conditions as listed in the staff report.   
 
Chair Edwards asked if there were any questions for staff.  
 
Discussion followed on the concerns listed in the staff report and how these have been resolved.  
 
Vice Chair Laskowski expressed concerns over density, traffic, and impact on adjacent neighborhoods. 
 
Discussion followed.  
 
Chair Edwards asked if the applicant would like to speak.  
 
Burt Wellmann, KFW, 15818 Turfway Park, addressed traffic and density concerns. 
 
Discussion followed.  
 
James Mahan, 173 Oak Canopy Court, addressed density concerns. 
 
Chair Edwards opened the public hearing and asked if anyone wished to speak.  
 
Kevin Pernicano, 2071 Windchime Way, asked for clarification on what each of the Zone classifications 
stand for on the presented concept plan.  
 
Cameron Dunlavy, Sun Communities Inc., asked for clarification on the potential development.  
 
Mr. Mahan provided clarification. 
 
Chair Edwards closed the public hearing.  
 
Discussion followed on the TIA approval. 
 
Chair Edwards asked if there were any further questions or a motion.  
 
Motion by Commissioner Meyer, seconded by Commissioner Tubb, to recommend denial to City Council 
of the proposed revisions to the Solms Landing Planned Development (“SLPD”) concept plan and 
development standards, on approximately 98 acres out of the A M Esnaurizar A-20 Survey, addressed at 
253 S Kowald Lane. Motion carried (8-0-1) with Commissioner Gibson in opposition. 


